

Riverton Review

November 2019 -



Thanksgiving Luncheon - You Are Invited

The Riverton Tower Senior Center invites all staff and residents to join together for a Thanksgiving Luncheon. Join us on Wednesday, November 27, at 12:00pm in the Poolside Café. Bring along a side dish to go with the turkeys, hams and drinks provided by RTSC.

Sign-up sheets will be posted on the bulletin board. BONUS: There will be door prizes!

RTSC Updates

by Alan Abel

I met recently with Ken Jones to get an update on the RTSC.

4th Floor: Major work on the West Wing of the 4th Floor is coming to an end as the seven new apartments are nearing completion. The City of Jacksonville will have its Final Inspection around the time this issue is being read. These apartments should come on line in November.

Phase 2 renovation will then commence on the eight apartments of the 4th Floor East Wing.

Roof: Ken and Management are working hard coming to terms with Roofing Contractors.

Best Outlook is for the work to take place starting in the January-April time frame. The awning at the Front Entrance of the building will also be repaired and re-roofed. Once we have the new roof, the 12th Floor should be cooler due to the better insulation. The rain run-off ("Waterfalls") at the front should come to an end, too!

Lobby: Soon, wallpaper in the Lobby will be removed, walls cleaned and walls painted. **Elevators:** "We're evaluating & considering estimates for completion". Elevators are "totally safe" and "are more reliable now than they have been". More modifications coming.

Game of the Year

by Angie Carter

Dress up people in your choice of colors,
Time for the game that makes hearts flutter.
New offense & defense stars will arise,
Old favorites from the past may be a surprise.
Tail-gate parties may get out of hand,
Football players are ready to jam.
Coaches display their great football knowledge,
Team members ready to play for their college.
Excitement goes all around the city,
One school will win and one we will pity.
Odds makers will have trouble placing their bets,
Results from past years have been upsets.

Calors C

But Florida vs. Georgia or Georgia vs. Florida will certainly be!

Maintenance and Emergency Numbers Update

Sportswriters, fans and people may disagree,

After hours' maintenance emergencies: 904-538-3009 Security Pager 7:00pm to 7:00am: 904-538-3008

When you call these pagers, you will hear "Please enter your numeric message after the tone" and three beeps. You then enter your 10-digit phone number to be called back. Once entered, you will hear three additional beeps and may then hang up.

Knit Cro Pro Club News

by Mrs. Dorothy Jones

We congratulate Mrs. Sharon Toth who has knitted several scarves since learning to knit this past year. In October she completed her first knitted hat in just two hours! Mrs. Lillian Pooley brought her friend, Margaret, from North Carolina to the meeting on October 8. Margaret was knitting a lacy shawl that is beautiful. Mrs. Allen came to the meeting October 14 to display the progress she has made on her embroidery piece. Thanks to Ms. Maryann Slicker for two hats and scarves and Mrs. Yvette Hardy for the hat, all to be donated in November. We welcome all to the meetings held on Tuesday at 2:00pm in the Poolside Café.

Candle Light

Candles are beautiful and plenty of you will light them during the upcoming holiday season. We wanted to remind you to never leave one unattended! Light them only on a stable surface and do not place them near combustible material!

Free Upcoming Concerts

San Marco Chamber Music Society presents a Baroque Concerto Bash at St. Mark's Evangelical Lutheran Church on November 3, at 7:00pm.

Also at St. Mark's (located at 3976 Hendricks Ave) a Johann Sebastian Bach Cantata is offered on November 17, at 7:00pm. Both are free and both are wheel chair accessible.

Delivery Reminder

It's always nice to receive a surprise package delivery! But if you receive an unexpected one and must sign for it, please make sure to read the address label and ensure you are the correct recipient before signing for and opening the package. If it is not for you, UPS/FedEx can bring the package to the office and we will contact the correct resident to pick it up.

BINGO

Christie Strickland-Jones will be back for some more Bingo and prizes. Join her in the Poolside Café at 2:00pm on Thursday, November 21.

Questions about Insurance and Medicare?

Christie Strickland-Jones will be back in the lobby on Wednesday, November 13, from 11:00am to 1:00pm to answer any of your insurance questions during this open enrollment time.

She is also bringing her laminating machine if you'd like to have your Medicare Card laminated!

Welcome New Residents

Frances Saul Chuck Rawlins



Riverton Review

Contributions are welcome to include news, items of interest, tid-bits, activity info w/date, time & place. Email info to Alan Abel by the 25th of the month for inclusion in the next Riverton Review. Type RIVERTON REVIEW in your email's subject.

Alan Abel, Editor, 738-8757, alanabel2005@yahoo.com // Ed Coulther, Graphics & Printing November Contributors: Ken Jones, Angie Carter, Dorothy Jones, Monika Drake, Becky Davis, Kathy Gerding, Alan Abel. Photo of the Month: Emil Kotik.